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	1-3
	The Wilson Center and MIT recently received a U.S. National Science Foundation grant to develop a research agenda around the ecological risks of synthetic biology.  http://www.synbioproject.org/process/assets/files/6660/nsfgrantpressrelease_final.pdf 

	13
	26-33
	The statements made by EcoNexus are misleading, inaccurate and intellectually dishonest.  This document should require evidence based statements and not conjecture when discussing such serious issues.  
iGEM contestants did not “fly around the world with their Genetically Engineered Machines”.  Teams ship their “parts” to the iGEM registry following the protocols established by iGEM and the appropriate rules and regulations for international shipping of genetic parts.   http://parts.igem.org/cgi/dna_transfer/index.cgi   
In addition the iGEM competition has extensive biosafety and biosecurity protocols in place which all teams must abide by. http://2013.igem.org/Safety 
There is no evidence that “DIYbio enthusiasts regularly order DNA, oglionucleotides, and plasmids from commercial DNA synthesis companies”.  Those that do place orders would be subject to the same screening protocols synthesis companies require of universities and corporate labs. 

http://www.genesynthesisconsortium.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/IGSC-Harmonized-Screening-Protocol1.pdf
The Wilson Center has a new report being released in October 2013 which addresses these issues in terms of the misinformation surrounding the DIYbio community, its engagement, skill levels, educational levels, safety protocols and work being conducted. The report will be available here (in mid-October): www.synbioproject.org/library/publications/archive/6668/
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